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Hawkstone Newsletter Autumn 

Welcome to Hawkstone class and I hope you had a wonderful summer and that you are refreshed, revitalised, and ready to begin a new academic year. All signs lead to another wonderful and productive academic year. Our talented and enthusiastic team has already started planning and preparing for your child's arrival. It is easy to feel a little sad when summer is gone, but returning to school is a reason for celebration because it means a new step towards a wonderful future! 

In Hawkstone class, this half term, our class text is ‘Queen of the falls by Chris Van Allsburg’ This book is linked to our English unit where we will be learning more about recounts, “At the turn of the nineteenth century, a retired sixty-two-year-old charm school instructor named Annie Edson Taylor, seeking fame and fortune, decided to do something that no one in the world had ever done before—she would go over Niagara Falls in a wooden barrel”. The aim to write   a recount about the significant events in Annie Edson Taylor’s life.

In Maths, we will be focusing on place value, and addition and subtraction. At the beginning of each new year we always return to place value and addition and subtraction in the Autumn term to recap on prior knowledge and this year in Hawkstone, we will be extending their knowledge to, Year 4: numbers to 10,000, rounding to 1,000, ordering, negative numbers and roman numerals and Year 5: Numbers to one million, rounding within one million, ordering, negative numbers and roman numerals. Year 4 will also be taking part in the multiplication test in June, this is a government test where we will be taking baselines for times tables to be able to support the children. 
In Science, we will be focusing on Living things and their habitats in Year 4 and Year 5 we will focus on Earth and Space. Along with English and maths, science remains one of the main core subjects in primary school. It can be one of the most exciting and practical subjects. 
We are looking forward to our Geography unit where we have the big question of: What do rainforest do for us? Where we will locate the rainforests of the world, learning about what a rainforest is and their importance, habitats, climates, and layers of a rainforest. 

In RE our big question: What is it like to follow God? We will be looking at the story of Noah from Genesis 6:5–9:17 and looking at the covenant God made with his people. We will also be looking at a Christian wedding, what the ceremony initiates and the partnership between two people and God. 
In PE we will be looking at developing flexibility, strength, technique, control and balance. Use running, jumping, throwing and skills and The Wright Way will be teaching Tag Rugby.  Our ART unit this half term is focusing on colour and exploring patterns.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Whilst in Hawkstone, we expect your child to read at least 5 times a week, with their reading book and record being returned daily in preparation for a new reading book.  Please can you write a comment about how they have read.  Each Year group follows a set spellings and they will be given new spellings on a Monday and tested every other week. Your child will have the opportunity to have PE twice a week. Our set days are a Tuesday and Thursday but due to the weather this might change. We ask for all children to keep their PE kits in school and they will be sent home at the end of the half term.

As a church school, our learning takes place through Christian Values. This term we are looking at Thankfulness. The children will be looking at how this value links to our learning and how they can display our value in their everyday lives.   If you see your child, or any member of the Holy Trinity community displaying any of our core values, we’d love to hear about it. We will be awarding children who go above and beyond to show our values a special award at the end of each term.  If you have any questions or concerns about any of the above, please do not hesitate to ask.

Many thanks,
Miss Hutson
We are a Christian school where we value one another, want the best for everyone, work hard and enjoy the journey.
Deo Fretus – Trust In God
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